
In this week’s 

newsletter: 

 Golden Book 

 Assembly 

 District Sports 

 Diary Dates 

 Ski Team 

 Summer Fayre 

 Bags2School 

 BBQ Tickets 

 Flower Show 

 Panto Tickets 

 

Good morning and welcome to the longest day and the official start of summer! Here’s hoping 

the weather starts to live up to our expectations of summer as we have a lot of outdoor 

events planned in the weeks leading up to the end of term.  

 

School has been relatively quiet in terms of pupil numbers this week as so many have been out 

on trips.  Year 6 have been enjoying their week in Liddington, undertaking a number of 

activities including mountain biking, rafting and swimming to name but a few. I hear the 

children were all busy prepping for the disco last night - no doubt there will be some tired 

children on their return later.  

 

Year 1 went off to Chessington Zoo this week where the adults definitely looked a little more 

frazzled than the children, who were enthusiastically telling me about the day (mainly about 

the coach and lunch!)  

 

Year 4 also went out to Wisley for the day where they were undertaking workshops related 

to their Art and Geography curriculum particularly linked to the rainforest.  Again tales were 

regaled about some ducks and geese who took a liking to the children’s picnic!  

 

District Sports events for KS2 were also held this week.  A change in date by the organisers 

meant that Mrs Cockle was unable to attend as she has been away in Liddington, so we were 

grateful to Miss Wyborn for stepping in to help organise at the Sports Box in Woking.  The 

children did incredibly well, particularly in Lower KS2.  We await the overall outcome of the 

Pyrford team which we hope to know shortly once the event organisers have totalled all of 

the 30 Woking schools who took part. 

 

All of the events above couldn’t take place without the dedication of the staff and the huge 

number of parents who come and support the school, accompanying the trip, driving the 

minibus, cheering the children on.  A big thank you to all of you this week who’ve battled the 

rain showers, the general public and no doubt lacked some sleep! 

Our Belarus children have also been in school this week enjoying the school lunches as well as 

the play equipment. It is wonderful each year to see how much progress this group of children 

make with their health and wellbeing whilst visiting Woking.  

 

We welcomed Trustees from the Humphrey Richardson Taylor music foundation to the 

school this week. The Trust sponsored the music building and so Trustees came to see the 

finished project which we had originally bid for. They were delighted to see the Year 4 pupils 

undertaking their whole class brass lessons and were inspired by how well the children were 

doing. The Trust were so impressed they have agreed to consider further bids to secure more 

instruments as they saw how far reaching our music provision was.   

 

Next Saturday is our planned Summer Fayre. Thanks to year groups who have been signing up 

on their class ‘slotter’ sheets.  You will see later in the newsletter that class reps are appealing 

for more help on some of the stalls, so please consider helping.  It really makes a difference if 

we all do a small part then the onus is not always on the same people. The children and our 

local community love this event, giving everyone the chance to get together. I look forward to 

seeing you there next week and thank you for all your kind donations for tombolas and Jam 

jars which I know are making their way in to school over the coming week.  

 

Wishing you all a good weekend. 

 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 

21 June 2019 

Pyrford Church of England Primary School 



Squirrels  - Hugo Kelly for being really helpful, 

especially with tidying up. 

Hazel - Henry Sutherland for trying hard with the 

star job. 

Beech - James Poole for trying really hard with his 

writing. 

Chestnut & Oak - not awarded as on school trip. 

Cedar - Emme Gwyther for great progress in 

Maths. 

Hawthorn - Finlay Boulby for always being helpful 

and kind. 

Elm -  Inayah Shahzad for a beautiful Egyptian 

self portrait. 

Maple - Ryan Kershaw for designing a 

wonderfully colourful church building. 

Birch - Yeamna Rahman for a wonderful painting 

of a tree frog. 

Alder -  Tryston Webster for thoughtful 

contributions to our RE lessons. 

Larch - Bethany Zone for fantastic progress in 

Maths this year. 

Cherry  - Amy Spencer & Naomi Parsons for an 

excellent newspaper report about Gringott’s 

Bank. 

Willow - Nayaab Zahid for a thoughtful prayer 

about worry. 

Year 6 -  not awarded as away on residential. 

Congratulations to our Year 5 pupils, and to our Year 3 & 

4 team who represented the school at District Sports.  

They all showed great team spirit and did the school 

proud. 



SCHOOL DATES FOR 2018—2019 ACADEMIC YEAR 

Description Date Time 

Singing Picnic in Woking Park Tue 25 June 10:30 - 13:30 

Winston Churchill Primary Music Day Tue 25 June  

Yr 6 Leavers’ Service at Guildford Cathedral Thu 27 June  

KS2 Sports’ Day Fri 28 June am 

Summer Fayre Sat 29 June 12:00 - 15:00 

Class Photos Mon 1 July  

Secondary School Induction Days Tue 2 and/or Wed 3 July  

Yr 2 Pedals Course Thu 4 July  

PTA Family BBQ Fri 5 July 18:00 - 21:00 

Brass Summer Concert at CoGS Sat 6 July 18:00 - 20:15 

Yr 5 Away Day at Fullbrook Tue 9 July  

Yr 3 Evacuation Walk Thu 11 July  

Pyrford & Wisley Flower Show Sat 13 July  

Yr 6 Disco Tue 23 July 18:30 - 20:00 

Leavers’ Service at CoGS Wed 24 July 09:30 

Last Day of Summer Term Wed 24 July finish at 13:30 

2019/20 Term Dates & INSETs 

INSET DAY Wed 4 September Spring Half Term 17 - 21 February 

INSET DAY Thu 5 September Last day of Spring term Fri 3 April 

First day of Autumn term Fri 6 September Easter Holidays 6 - 17 April 

Autumn Half term 28 October - 1 November First Day of Summer term Mon 20 April 

Last day of Autumn term Fri 20 December Summer Half term 25 - 29 May 

Christmas Holidays 23 December - 3 January INSET DAY Mon 1 June 

INSET DAY Mon 6 January INSET DAY Fri 3 July 

First day of Spring term Tue 7 January Last day of Summer term Wed 22 July 

PYRFORD SKI TEAM - SOUTHERN SCHOOLS OPEN 

Our ski team spent Father’s Day in Southampton competing in our last ski race of the season - the Southern Schools Open.  

Samuel, Hannah, Joseph, Charlotte, Isla and Fergus did a wonderful job of representing the school and all skied very well in 

fairly wet, fast conditions.  We just missed out on medals, with the team coming 4th in a very competitive primary category, 

but all skiers gave a fantastic performance.  

A special mention must go to Fergus who, 

in his first ski race, was the youngest 

competitor in the competition. 

If you might be interested in joining our 

team next year, please do get in touch for 

m o r e  i n f o r m a t i o n : 

helenlanderson@btinternet.com 
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Calling all Vendors 

Stalls are still available for the Pyrford & Wisley Flower Show on Saturday 13 July 2019.  Rates are £40 (commercial) or £25 (charity or 

homemade goods).  Please contact Joanne Attrill on 07960 749123 or joanne@attrillassociates.com for a Booking Form.  

www.pyrfordflowershow.org.uk 

TICKET DEADLINE 

EXTENDED UNTIL 

WEDNESDAY 

26TH JUNE 

CAN YOU HELP AT THE FAYRE 

Hopefully you will be joining us at the school Summer Fayre.  Each year group has been allocated stalls and some are short of 
helpers.  Can you help for half an hour (or more!) on your year group’s stall? 

Please sign up below.  THANK YOU! 

RECEPTION - Tombola & Games http://www.slottr.com/sheets/16503059 

YEAR 3 - BBQ http://www.slottr.com/sheets/16843063/ 
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